WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORPORATION

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS CORPORATION

BOARD MINUTES

JANUARY 20, 2005

WVAC Board Members Present:  Don Meader, Glenn Mori, Maureen Lussier, Mike Jacobsen, Kelly Jeffries, Dwight Allenson, Bill Clegg, Barbara Clifford and Bev Mason

WVAC Member absent:  Gary Cole

WVPOC Board Members Present:  Don Meader, Jay Brennan, Glenn Mori, Bill Clegg, Peter Lambert, Carolyn Buskirk, Tom Gill, Barbara Clifford, and Bev Mason

Guests:  Richard Sacco, Mrs. Allenson, and Glenn Mason

Minutes from 11/16/04 meeting:

WVPOC – Motion to accept, seconded.  Passed

WVAC – Motion to accept, seconded.  Passed

Treasurer’s Report:

Barbara reported that she had sent a letter to IRS requesting forgiveness of the penalties for late payment of taxes.  She had not heard, so she called to find out that the monies we had paid for taxes and interest were applied to 2004 taxes.  She had them re-apply the money.  IRS will re-figure the penalties and notify us.  We will then again have to request forgiveness.

Barbara asked about the policy on collecting assessments.  The policy is that an individual is taken to small claims court after a year of non-payment of annual assessment.  When it gets close to a year, a letter is sent to the owner notifying them of the action to be taken.

A couple more donations have come in for the Gazebo project.  Maureen L. reported that Tom Kondrat has agreed to be the foreman of the project.

Public Input:

Richard Sacco requested a copy of the minutes prior to the public input.  Peter gave Richard a copy.

Board Vacancy:

With Kitty’s passing, it was discussed should we leave the trustees position vacant in her honor, or should we fill the vacancy.  Carolyn B nominated Richard Sacco to fill Kitty’s place on the board.  Maureen L. seconded. Richard accepted.  Motion passed.

Gazebo:

We had already discussed under Treasurer’s Report that more money had come in.  Carolyn suggested getting a price from Home Depot.  Maureen said she couldn’t find the master list of materials needed.  Don was to look and see if he may have been given the list.

Unregistered Vehicles – Stanley Brothers/Glenn Mori:

Don had spoken to both parties in regard to the removal of the unregistered vehicles.  The vehicles are still on the properties.

Don read a letter he created asking for the removal of the autos (in both cases) and completion of the shed (Mori property) by May 1, 2005.  

Mori  Letter: Motion to send the letter, seconded, passed.  One abstention (Glenn Mori).

Brothers Letter:  Motion to send letter, seconded, passed.  One abstention (Glenn Mori).


Maureen L. asked if the letters are ignored, what next.  Don explained in past the legal council will be brought into the issue.  It was asked if both parties have been asked – yes, both have had verbal request.

Jay Brennan brought up the property next to Mike Jacobsen’s.  There are household items that need to be removed.  This property is a rental.  A letter should go to the owners of the property.  Mike is to get a list of items to Don for a letter.

Correspondence:

Don had presented letters from Friends of Trout Pond and Ossipee Revitalization Group asking for financial donations.

Friends of Trout Pond – Motion to take no action on the letter, seconded, passed.

Ossipee Revitalization Group – Motion to take no action on the letter, seconded, passed.

Aviation Issue – John Williams – Don read a letter from John explaining he had sold his property in WV.  At closing, the amount paid for the runway improvement had not been addressed.  He asked his amount be returned to him where the project was voted down.  Motion to return the runway improvement special amount to him, seconded, passed.

Maintenance Contract:

For annual meeting, Don will put this item on the agenda.  In past years, a 3-year contract is with Eaglecrest Corp. with yearly review of the budget.  Motion made that board will have on the WVAC and WVPOC annual agendas that Eaglecrest Corp. is awarded a 3-year contract.  Passed for both Corps.

Newsletter:

The WV newsletters had been edited by Kitty J(WVPO) and Kelly J(WVAC).  The future distribution of the newsletters was discussed.

Kelly said that the newsletters had been going out quarterly, February – May – August – November.  She would continue to be the editor for the WVAC’s newsletter.  There was no volunteer to take over the WVPO duty.  Kelly will create a newsletter for review at the next board meeting.  She will include information about the property owner’s corp.

Website: 

Kelly brought up the idea of having a Windsock Village Website.  She has research the idea and found out that we could have one that is password protected giving the development some protection in privacy.  

The website would contain items such as who to call to find out the condition of the runway, the newsletter info, etc.

It was decided that the information obtained would go out as an agenda item for annual meeting.  

Kelly is to bring in a proposal to the next meeting – cost, website content, etc.  Dwight A is to assist her.

Christmas Party – How funds raised:

Don explained that the committee organizing the Christmas party this year requested payment checks be made out to Windsock Village.  The Christmas party was not an association event.  When it came time for the committee to deposit/cash the checks, they were unable to do so.  They could only be processed by Windsock Village.  Don explained this shouldn’t happen when it is not an association sponsored function.  WV has no mechanism to pass money in and out of the association.  He did, however, authorize the treasurer to pass the total collected for the Christmas party in and directly out of the Gazebo account.  In the future, anyone organizing any event not sponsored by the association should have payment made out to them, not the association.

WV sign on east side of runway:

Don reported that he spoke to Connie Harte in regard to having the sign moved to the property line they share with Mr. Smith.  Connie and Jim Meyers have no problem with it being on the line.  There was discussion as to whether the association should pay for the move or not, some in favor and some not.

Glenn Mori made a motion that we move the sign at the association’s expense, seconded. Passed.

Runway/Taxiway Equipment:

The WV Aviation board received a letter and information from Marty Tetu in regard to equipment and a method to improve the grass on the runway and taxiways. 

Glenn Mason explained the piece of equipment was called a Turf Renovator and was similar to a slice seeder.  He felt using this on the taxiways was worth a try.  He will call around and get more information about its use.  Glenn was willing to purchase the equipment instead of having the association make the purchase.  Don suggested that we include a separate line item in the budget for this improvement.

Richard Sacco asked about the “pulverizer”.  Glenn explained that this piece of equipment was designed to level the surface of the turf, thus scalping the grass and require re-seeding of the area.

It was decided that it be budgeted as an increase in the Taxiway Summer Maintenance line item.  Don clarified this would be explained to the members at annual meeting.

Runway Project:

Don brought up the issue of runway improvements and is the board going to annual meeting with a proposal?  Is the board just going to see what comes in?

Glenn Mason was there to tell the board that he would like to come to annual meeting with a proposal.  This proposal would include paving the runway.  He suggested that the improvement include paving the runway from threshold light to threshold light, 3000’ instead of the full 4000’.  He would recommend about 50’ wide.  Glenn has an appointment with Ambrose Brothers tomorrow to start getting prices from them.

Glenn also recommends paving the south end of the runway to connect to the paved section on the road.

He felt if we did the above pavement down the center, the grass could be repaired piece by piece.

Don asked the WVAC board to make a decision to go to annual meeting with a plan.  The board agreed.

Bill C was in favor of the paving plan, but felt that there is also some maintenance needs to be done on the taxiways.

Glenn explained that so far this year, he is over the line item for Summer Taxiway Maintenance.  There were some repairs that just needed to be done.

Jay Brennan suggested paving a spot where Arthur Zervas used to park his plane (south end of the runway).  This would be used to park planes in the spring when you can’t drive on the grass.

Glenn is to get back to the board with further information for a proposal to take to annual meeting.

Other Business:

Kelly J said that the windsock is trashed and needs to be replaced.  She was given the go ahead to purchase a new one – Glenn Mason will put it up.

Kelly J also advised of a Safety Lecture at Steve Moores Hangar on Thursday, January 27, 2005.

Public Input:

Richard Sacco suggested there might be other options when it comes to the runway improvement.  All options should be considered and all options presented.

Next Meeting:

Next meeting to be held on March 3, 2005 at 6:30 p.m. at Bev Mason’s home.

Respectfully submitted,

Bev Mason, Secretary

3
4

